
 

 

 LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 

The Portfolio Holder for the Environment, Councillor Colin Smith, has made the 
following executive decision:  
 

ADDITIONAL HIGHWAYS MAINTENANCE WORKS 
 

Reference Report (ES14084): 
 
Additional Highways Maintenance Works, 23/09/2014 Environment Policy 
Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
Decision: 
 
(1) The £1.515m works at Table 2 within Report ES14084 be included in the 
Council’s programme of planned highway maintenance for 2014/15. 
 
(2) The remaining £200k of additional resources be allocated to the budget for 
emergency and reactive highway repairs. 
 
Reasons: 
 

Following agreement of the programme of schemes to be included within the 2014/15 
planned highway maintenance programme, additional highway maintenance funding 
of £1m was approved in February 2014 to manage the impact of winter damage. An 
additional £715k for highway repairs (prioritised for bus route resurfacing) was also 
provided through the Local Implementation Plan (LIP) process.  
 
From the £1m funding, £200k will be used to supplement the emergency and reactive 
repairs budget, and for the planned highway maintenance programme, the remaining 
£800k will be used for additional road resurfacing schemes and for schemes to 
replace those funded by the additional £715k.  
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment PDS Committee on  
23rd September 2014 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Colin Smith  
Environment Portfolio Holder 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   15 October 2014 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   4 December 2014  
Decision Reference:   ENV14020 


